

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

April 8th- Easter Candy Grab April 11th & 25th-City Council **April 20th- Planning** Commission June 24th- Founders Day (save the date!)



MAYOR'S MESSAGE

Awwww, spring has sprung, well hopefully it has. It's March 22nd and I'm writing my April message and it has been snowing all afternoon. By my reckoning, it's the 2nd day of spring yet it is 32 degrees and snowing heavily. This is one of those good news, bad news events. It is really good that the temperatures are staying low to slow the runoff, but at the same time, it is adding more snow that eventually will need to come down. Hopefully, we can get the snow off the mountain now that April has arrived. We all need to understand that it could take well into June before threats of flooding have been reduced and all the snow is off the mountain. I urge you to stay vigilant all spring long.

It's that time of year again when we get to witness our children or grandchildren descend onto Pleasant View Park for our annual Easter Candy Grab. It will be held on Saturday, April 8th. This fun event starts PROMPTLY at 10:00 am. Do not be late or you will surely miss out on a fun event. No one in their right mind wants to deal with children that have missed the chance to score a basketful of candy that will be sure to keep them bouncing off the walls for weeks. The new format that we tried last year was a big hit with parents. For those that may have missed it, we allowed families to stay together instead of breaking up into age groups, which seemed to work well. We are planning on keeping up with that same method. This allows parents and grandparents the ability to enjoy all their children in one area instead of needing to divide up and choose who watches whom. It goes quickly and is over in a matter of minutes. Please take a short amount of time and come and join us for some fun! Now more than ever it is a true family event.

The City Council held its first Founders Day meeting during the last week of March, and preparations are well underway for another fun time. Founders day will be held on Saturday, June 24th with events scheduled for the entire preceding week. We will be publishing the full schedule shortly. Since I am writing this in the middle of March it might even be appearing elsewhere in this very newsletter. If not, it will be pushed out very shortly. June is fast approaching.

Once again, I am committed to doing whatever it takes to ensure that Pleasant View remains the best place to not only grow up, but the best place to grow old.

Mayor Leonard Call

ELECTED OFFICIALS CONTACT INFORMATION

<u>Mayor</u>

Leonard Call (801) 940-6231 Icall@pleasantviewcity.com

City Council

Ann Arrington (801) 645-8881 aarrington@pleasantviewcity.com

Phil Nelsen (801) 389-4907 pnelsen@pleasantviewcity.com

Steve Gibson (801) 941-8100 sgibson@pleasantviewcity.com

Dave Marriott (801) 389-2191 dmarriott@pleasantviewcity.com

Sara Urry (801) 737-0523 surry@pleasantviewcity.com























PLEASANT VIEW CITY EASTER CANDY GRAB

Saturday April 8th

Come early to visit with Weber CTC and take a picture with the Easter Bunny!

Beginning at 9 a.m. with the Candy Grab at 10 a.m. sharp

Pleasant View City Park (947 W Pleasant View Dr.)

-For children 12 and under, please bring a basket or bag-

ANNUAL CCR REPORT



EGG HUNT

The annual drinking water quality report can be accessed at pleasantviewcity.com. There will also be physical copies available for pickup at the city offices as needed.

VEHICLE THEFTS ON THE RISE

It won't be long until Spring and Summer are here and we can start cutting grass instead of shoveling snow. The Pleasant View Police Department appreciates those who kept their cars off the road for snowplowing and traffic safety during the winter. As good weather arrives, we usually see an increase in vehicle thefts and vehicle burglaries. Common thefts we see are from vehicles, trailers, and open or unsecured garages.

Please keep all valuable items out of sight and locked and secured. Please never leave vehicle keys in your car.

Nighttime lighting is also a deterrent to thefts.

Report any suspicious activity or persons around your home and neighborhood. The Pleasant View Police 24-hour dispatch number is 801-395-8221 or call 911 for an emergency.

Ryon M. Hadley, Pleasant View Police Chief

FOLLOW US ON SOCIAL MEDIA

For important updates and Founders Day event sign ups





@pleasantviewcityutah



@pleasantviewcityoffcial

WINTER PARKING REMINDER

Remember, it is unlawful for any person to park a motor vehicle, recreational vehicle, trailer, any other vehicle, or object of any kind, on any public street or right of way while snow plows are operating or while streets are snow or ice covered. It is also unlawful to throw snow into the street.

The plows need to be able to do their job and clear the streets. Citations may be issued for failure to comply with these important safety regulations.

Thank you for your cooperation.



PLEASE JOIN US AS WE CELEBRATE PLEASANT VIEW FOUNDERS DAY 2023



- Founders Day will be held on Saturday June 24th.
- Please keep an eye out for event sign ups on next month's newsletter. Links will also be available on our social media and website.

Parade: Saturday June 24 - 10 a.m.

Apply online: https://forms.gle/5nXtgqhLj7qgdf1h6
Questions? Email: charrison@pleasantviewcity.com

OPEN BURN PERMITS

It's that time of year again. Starting March 30th and ending May 30th, open burning season begins. Go to the link below to complete a burn permit application for yard cleanup. Remember to follow the rules of Open Burn; check the air index, have a method to extinguish the fire, and the fire needs to be out by dark. If you have any questions feel free to contact North View Fire at (801) 782-8159.

https://air.utah.gov/OpenBurning/form/index.php

WEBER COUNTY GREEN WASTE FACILITY

The Green Waste facility at the Weber County Transfer Station located at 867 Wilson Lane in West Haven is also available for your yard clean-up waste for a fee.

For details call (801) 399-8358.